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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 651-A

COMMITTEE: Mental Health, Disabilities and Addictions

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the department of health and mental hygiene to create pamphlets identifying mental health resources available to individuals experiencing pregnancy loss
	SPONSOR(S): Council Member Riley, Farías, Louis, Gutiérrez, Stevens, Hanif, Won, Narcisse, Feliz, Salaam, Gennaro, Hanks, De La Rosa, Ung, Cabán, Restler, Hudson, Williams, Avilés, Schulman, Ayala and Marmorato


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Commissioner of Health and Mental Hygiene to create materials designed to provide information about the effects of pregnancy loss on mental health and identify mental health resources available to individuals who have experienced pregnancy loss. The Commissioner would be required to distribute physical copies of these materials to all facilities operated by the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene that provide reproductive healthcare, and to post electronic copies on the department’s website. Additionally, the Commissioner must, to the extent practicable, inform family planning clinics within the city and hospital departments primarily providing reproductive healthcare about the availability of these materials and make physical copies available to them upon request.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 180 days after becoming law.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2026
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY25
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$11,500
	$45,000
	$45,000

	Net
	$11,500
	$45,000
	$45,000



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that the annual fiscal impact of this legislation would be $45,000 when fully implemented. The estimate consists of costs for materials and distribution.
 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division 
New York City Office of Management and Budget
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Danielle Heifetz, Financial Analyst 
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Florentine Kabore, Unit Head
Elizabeth Hoffman, Assistant Director
Eisha Wright, Deputy Director
Michael Twomey, Assistant Counsel
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on March 7, 2024, as Intro. 651 and referred to the Committee on Mental Health, Disabilities and Addictions (the Committee). The legislation was considered at a joint hearing of the Committee and the Committee on Women and Gender Equity on June 25, 2024, and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 651-A will be considered by the Committee on September 26, 2024. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 651-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 26, 2024.
DATE PREPARED: September 24, 2024
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